                    Grade Five News
November 2011


In Language Arts the students have been working on grammar rules for commas.  We are now reviewing apostrophes and when to use them.  I have begum reading the book aloud, Danny the Champion of the World.  In writers workshop, we will be finishing up with students writing about their personal experiences and move into persuasive writing in the coming weeks ahead. In reading, we have been learning all sorts of strategies to improve our reading.  They include comprehension, accuracy, fluency and vocabulary.

[bookmark: _GoBack]In math we have been exploring estimation strategies. It is expected that students be able to use estimation strategies, including: front-end rounding; compensation; compatible numbers in problem-solving contexts.  We will be working with patterns this week.  It is expected that students be able to determine the pattern rule to make predictions about subsequent terms.  Student will also be exploring designing and constructing different rectangles given either perimeter or area, or both and draw conclusions in November. 
	
Next month we will be begin multiplication of 2 digit by 2 digit numbers.  It is extremely important for students to know their math facts!  Please continue to study both division and multiplication at home. There are games on my website to help.  I encourage the students to come see me if they are having difficulties.  I am always willing to work with students during the lunch hour if necessary.

In Science we are just about finished with the unit, Properties and Changes in Material.  During the next week or so we will focus on the reversible and irreversible changes in matter.  Then we will begin our new science unit, Forces and Simple Machines.

Important Dates:
Nov. 11 7th – Remembrance Day, No school
Nov. 18th – Photo Retakes
Nov. 21st – Report Cards sent home
Nov. 24th – Parent-Teacher conferences from 4-7
Nov. 25th – No school for students; Parent Teacher conferences from 1-3

Should you have any questions, comments or concerns at anytime throughout the year, please contact me at the school at 738-6503 or by email denise.kelly@nbed.nb.ca.

Warm Regards,

Denise Kelly
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